                                                                                                                                                      January 4th, 2023      060
The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting on Wednesday, January 4th, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Tony Manry called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council Member Jerry Caudill motioned to approve the previous meeting minutes, Council member Mark Towery seconded, 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

CITIZENS: Linda Long asked about having a plan in place to clean up properties. The council is looking into it. Randy Frazier asked if there was a decision made on him getting the easement next to his house. Council told him he must get his property cleaned up before he can have the easement. 
COUNCIL PRESIDENT: Mark motioned to appoint Jerry Caudill as council president for 2023, Tony seconded. 2-0.
REACH ALERT: Council discussed getting Reach Alert for the town. Reach alert is a messaging system to get messages quickly to residents. Mark motioned to approve getting Reach Alert, Tony seconded. 3-0.

POLICE: No report, Marshal Dale Osborn was not present.

UTILITY: Utility Sup. Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. Taylor & Sons helped put in the new grinder. A new heater was put in the old fire station. The Wastewater Treatment Plant was painted, once the weather is warmer, they will fix the ceiling tiles. 

Council signed Payroll Docket.

Mark motioned to approve APVs, Tony seconded. 3-0.

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting; Tony seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.
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